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BDT renews Gold support 

Hanging out with the stars... 

We are excited this month to have a 

renewed commitment from the Barrier Daily 

Truth to continue in its role as a Gold 

Foundation Supporter.  

This means the BDT will provide $25,000 in 

marketing assistance over the next five 

years—certain to be invaluable as we 

continue our work to tell people who we are, 

what we do and how they can help.  

The Foundation is different from most other 

not-for-profit organisations, which usually 

retain a portion of their incoming donations 

for administration. All donations we receive 

go entirely to the protected fund to generate 

income to be put back into the community. 

That means we need to operate on a very 

tight administration budget and we can only 

do that with the support of a voluntary Board 

of Directors, part-time office manager and 

supporters such as the BDT.  

For this reason, we recognise two streams 

of contributors—‘Friends of the Foundation’ 

donate to the Capital Fund (there’s more 

about them on page 3), while ‘Foundation 

Supporters’ contribute to our operations.  

Our ‘Supporters’ ensure we have the 

capacity to continue capital raising, manage 

invested funds, assess projects for financial 

support and run our other programs.  

Continued page 2 
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The Foundation Board regularly catches 

up with business clients to learn about 

their progress and hear how Foundation 

funds are being used. It’s always a 

highlight but, when Linda Nadge from 

Outback Astronomy delivered a 

presentation to our April meeting, we were 

all impressed—

both with the 

progress and 

Linda’s plans.  

The Foundation 

provided financial 

support to Outback 

Astronomy in 

September last 

year, not long after 

she’d moved the 

operations to the 

former RFDS base on the Barrier Highway 

(after two years working out of a crate at 

the Broken Hill Racecourse site).   

Linda wanted to fast-

track construction of a 

170m x 70m fence to 

shield the site from 

highway lighting and 

reduce traffic noise during 

Sky Shows and also 

complete some further 

groundworks to ensure 

customers remained safe. 
Continued page 2 

Please remember the Foundation in your Will 

The award-winning business is bringing a 
new cohort of tourists to Broken Hill 

Outback Astronomy has given new life to 
the old Royal Flying Doctor Service Base   



One of the most rewarding parts 

of my job is meeting and chatting 

with small business proponents  

when they call in to discuss their 

plans and enquire about financial 

support from the Foundation to 

help make their plans a reality. 

It’s also pleasing when they first 

begin making repayments on any  

interest-free loan they’ve been 

successful in obtaining. It lets me 

(and the Board) know the 

business is beginning to work for 

them. 

This month no less than six small 

businesses have begun making 

those repayments!  

As in the article on Outback 

Astronomy, usually the contract 

for repayment of our financial 

support allows some space for 

businesses to get on their feet a 

little and repayments are set 

relevant to expected cash flow.  

That's a key part of our focus on 

sustainability as well as start-up. 

So, there’s been a little extra 

pleasure in ‘doing the books’ this 

month. It’s good to see our cash 

flow begin to return and I look 

forward to meeting the next round 

of visitors. 

I’m in the office Monday to 

Thursday 9am to 4pm.   Â 

A word from 

Kimberley... 

BDT Gold Supporter (cont.) 
Continued from page 1 

The BDT first became a Gold 

Foundation Supporter in October 

2011 and has consistently since 

provided support through various 

advertisements and feature articles.  

Last month, General Manager Rod 

Niemann also offered to include our 

monthly newsletter in the BDT for 

online subscribers—which is 

fantastic for us because it enables 

us to reach people no longer living 

in Broken Hill who may be interested 

in our work.  

Other local Gold Supporters in the 

past have been the Broken Hill City 

Council, RDA Far West and Radio 

2BH, while the local 

ClubGRANTS program 

(formerly CDSE) is a Zinc 

Supporter.  

The BDT’s generous 

support will help us with 

marketing to potential 

donors, but has also helped 

 

us in the past to acknowledge those 

donors and we appreciate every 

opportunity to do that.  

Meanwhile, if there are other local 

businesses who would like to come 

on board as a Foundation Supporter 

with their time or product, we’d love 

to hear from you. (We’d particularly 

like some additional IT support.) 

Our acknowledgment structure 

includes three formal levels—Gold, 

at $5000 a year; Silver, at $3000 a 

year; and Zinc, at $1000 a year.  

Thanks again BDT! We appreciate 

that you’ve renewed your Gold 

support. So here’s an Ad for you!  Â 

Continued from page 1 

Linda had already purchased 

materials, but just needed an 

injection of funds for labour and 

concrete to get the improvements 

happening sooner rather than later.  

With the work complete, Outback 

Astronomy has moved rapidly from  

 

strength to strength, with fully 

booked Sky Shows, recognition as a 

Finalist in the NSW Tourism Awards 

and evidence of new special-interest  

tourists for Broken Hill. The new 

secure site also has plenty of room 

for intended growth.  

Linda has some spectacular plans 

for a custom-built observatory down 

the track and it’s easy to have 

confidence it will happen. 

Despite being given an appropriate 

‘breathing space’ to begin repaying 

the interest-free loan, Linda has 

begun making repayments early.  

That’s great for us, because it 

means more dollars back in the 

project fund for new and worthy 

projects.   Â  
Images this article page 1 & 2 © Outback Astronomy 

Outback Astronomy (cont.) 

Investing in tomorrow, today 

Kimberley Fell, Manager 

Foundation Broken Hill 
One group of happy Sky Show 
customers (Image © Outback Astronomy ) 



News in 

Brief... 

RDA Far West 

Business Awards 

 The Foundation has just signed 

on again as a sponsor for the 

RDA Far West Excellence in 

Business Awards to be held in 

November.  

 We have been part of these 

awards since their inception, 

sponsoring the Best new 

Business Category in 2014, 

2016 and now 2017 and the 

Foundation was the major 

Naming Sponsor in 2015.  

 Last year these awards 

attracted more than 4000 

entries and more than 300 

people to the gala awards 

night. 

 Well done RDA Far West! 

Business Mentoring 

continuing well 

 The Business Mentoring and 

Development Program is 

continuing to do well, with 

another two businesses signing 

on for the one-to-one 

mentoring.  

 This brings the total number of 

participating businesses to 25. 

Of these, 18 are still working 

with the consultant and 7 have 

completed their interaction.  

 Keep an eye out for advertised 

workshops in May and June. 

Is email possible? 

 If you received this newsletter 

by post and have an email 

address we could use, please 

let us know. (We need to keep 

costs low.)  

Meet the Board: Bill McLeod 
Bill McLeod is the longest serving 

Director on the Foundation Board. 

As Chair of Transition 2010, Bill was 

a founding member, part of the team 

that established the organisation 

back in 1999. He served as 

Company Secretary for 13 years 

and remains a valued contributor on 

our Financial Management sub-

committee.  

Bill started his working career 

underground at the Zinc Corporation 

in 1953.  After some years he took 

up adult education and studied his 

accountancy diploma which he 

successfully completed in 1969 and 

was admitted as a member of the 

Australian Society of Accountants. 

He graduated to a Fellow of the 

Australian Society of Certified 

Practicing Accountants in 1991. 

Although occupied in private 

practice and other local businesses, 

Bill has always been an active 

contributor to the local community, 

including as President of the Broken 

Hill Chamber of Commerce; 

Treasurer of the Broken Hill Hospital 

Board; Treasurer of the Far Western 

Regional Development Board; 

Chairman of Transition 2010; Vice 

Chairman of the OACC 

Development Board; and Secretary/

Director of the Broken Hill Golf & 

Country Club Ltd.  

Bill holds a Paul Harris Award from 

Rotary International.   Â  

Our Gold Business Friends 
In 2011, we launched a new capital 

raising platform aimed at attracting 

more support for the Foundation 

from local businesses. 

Our goal was ten Gold Broken Hill 

Business Friends in 12 months but 

sadly, years on, we’re only half-way 

there. 

At right, are our five Gold Business 

Friends, each of which contributed 

$5000 a year for five years to our 

Capital Fund, or $25,000 or more in 

cash to the Foundation. 

We recognise these businesses 

wherever we can—on our website, 

in local media and Foundation 

publications.  

Could your business fill one of the 

five vacant places?  

Gold BH Business Friends 

1. The Demo 

2. BH Community Credit Union 

3. Shannon Electrics 

4. BH Contribution Fund Inc 

5. BH Skills Centre Inc 

6. ? 

7. ? 

8. ? 

9. ? 

10. ? 

Our acknowledgement structure 

includes Silver (at $3000 a year for 

five years) and Zinc (at $1000 a year 

for five years). 

We have no Silver BH Business 

Friends, but the BH Lions Club and 

Australian Outback 4 x 4 Extreme 

are Zinc Friends.    Â 

Donations work for BH in perpetuity 

Foundation Director Bill McLeod 



This newsletter is published monthly by Foundation Broken Hill to inform stakeholders about activities of 

relevance to Broken Hill and the surrounding region. If you would like further information about articles 

included in the newsletter or ways in which you could support the Foundation, please contact our Manager, 

Kimberley Fell, on 08  80879985 or by email to manager@foundationbh.org.au. Kimberley would also 

welcome you to visit our offices at 242 Blende Street Broken Hill. The office is open Monday to Thursday 

from 9am until 4pm. Our website at www.foundationbh.org.au provides comprehensive information. 

Foundation Broken Hill: How it works... 

More than two-thirds of our Capital 

Funds (69%) have come from the 

Mining Industry—Pasminco, Rio 

Tinto, Perilya and CBH Resources 

as Gold Mining Friends ($125,000 

or more), the CFMEU as a Zinc 

Mining Friend and Polymetals 

(White Dam) and Uranium One 

also Mining Friends. 

Almost one-quarter (22%) of our 

Capital Funds has been 

generously donated by individuals. 

(We have four Gold Friends, one 

Silver, nine Zinc and 25 Friends 

which we will gratefully 

acknowledge in another newsletter. 

Less than 10% of our Capital Fund 

has come from the Broken Hill 

business community.  

Apart from our Gold and Zinc 

Broken Hill Business Friends (listed 

on page 3), we have managed to 

attract little financial support.  

Consolidated Mining & Civil is a 

Business Friend, as was the Legion 

Club, and we have had donations 

from the local Westpac branch and 

the local McDonald’s outlet (and an 

earlier donation from the Skills 

Centre prior to their major 

contribution) —but apart from that, a 

number of local appeals have been 

unsuccessful.  

We’d love to see the Broken Hill 

Business portion of our Capital 

Fund grow. There a number of 

different levels and options—

including once-only small donations 

or monthly direct transfers. All 

donations will work for Broken Hill in 

perpetuity. 

If you’d like to learn more, please 

give Kim a call on 8087 9985.    Â  

Where have the Capital Funds come from? 

www.foundationbh.org.au 

Foundation Broken Hill facilitates 

employment opportunities and 

encourages social development in 

Broken Hill and the surrounding 

region. Its core function is to help 

Broken Hill create sustainable 

alternative businesses to replace 

mining industry jobs as the ore 

bodies are progressively exhausted.   

The Foundation Board comprises a 

set of highly skilled people with 

diverse expertise, who give their 

time voluntarily for community 

benefit. We do this by: 

1. Raising capital funds... through 

fundraising campaigns which 

seek donations from current and 

former Broken Hill residents, 

local businesses, broader 

industry and governments, 

 

2. Recognising contributions… 

through a structured Friends of 

the Foundation pyramid at Gold, 

Silver and Zinc levels, with 

opportunity for smaller once-only 

donations too,  

3. Investing the capital… to 

generate funds for approved 

projects, taking care to ensure 

our contributors’ money is 

protected so that it works for 

Broken Hill in perpetuity, 

4. Carefully assessing 

applications for funding 

support… through a thorough 

process that includes 

documentation review, business 

planning assessments, face-to-

face discussion and site visits 

where relevant, 

5. Providing support… in 

appropriate forms, which can 

include small once-only small 

grants or larger interest-free 

loans repayable over a longer 

term with flexible sustainable 

payment plans and some 

‘breathing space’ for new or 

emerging businesses, and 

6. Monitoring and reviewing… 

businesses who have received 

support to identify whether 

additional assistance is required, 

including mentoring. 

Foundation Broken Hill has been 

operating in the local community for 

more than 16 years and is now 

sustainable in its own right. It needs 

support to grow the Capital Fund so 

it can increase more meaningful 

contributions to the community.   Â 

mailto:manager@foundationbh.org.au
http://www.foundationbh.org.au

